
 

Lower Park News 10th January 2025 

Welcome back from Mrs Lomas and all the staff of Lower Park School 

I know this week has been challenging for everyone, and I’m sorry for the disruption caused by 

the poor weather. We want to thank you all for your kind words of support and understanding. 

The safety of our school community is always our top priority, both on the journey to school and 

while moving around the site. 

We have requested that Cheshire East Highways add our road to the gritting route to help 

prevent any future closures. The weather is expected to improve over the weekend, and we’re 

grateful to the staff who will be on-site Sunday to ensure we can open as usual on Monday 

morning. 

We look forward to seeing everyone on Monday and returning to normality. 

On Tuesday, we were excited to open our new kitchen! The staff looked fantastic in their new 

uniforms, and the new menu was a hit. Personally, I highly recommend the cheese and onion 

pie—it was delicious! If you have children in KS2, please continue to pre-order via the Spider 

survey. This helps us manage orders and reduces waste. 



This Thursday, we have a very special ‘American Diner’ menu to celebrate the launch of our new 

kitchen, so be sure to check it out and give it a try. We’ve received lots of great suggestions for 

naming the new kitchen, but it’s not too late to submit your idea. Please drop your entry in the 

box outside the Headteacher’s office. 

Class newsletters on website 

Please look at your child's class page on the school website, where the Newsletter for this term 

has been uploaded. This contains lots of information about what the children will be learning in 

the Spring. Follow the link here 

Snow fun on Tuesday... 

 

 

https://www.lowerpark.cheshire.sch.uk/classes


 

 

 



Reception 2025 

Remember to apply for your reception place if you have a younger child due to start in 

September 2025. The deadline is 15th January 2025 . 

Autism Central Next Session for Parents - 23 January 

This session, open to families across the Halliard Trust, will include an input from professionals in 

relation to demand avoidance. The session will be held at Upton Priory in Macclesfield. 

 



Dates for the diary 

 

Diary dates for Spring 2025 

Wednesday 29th January - 5:00 pm Year 6 SATs information evening 

Saturday 1st February - PTA Family Bingo 

3rd-7th February - Mental Health Awareness week including DRUHM workshops 

Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th February - Parents' Evening 

Monday 10th - Friday 14th Halliard Trust Ignite Creativity Week (more details to follow) 

Monday 10th- Thursday 13th February - KS1 Local history walks 

Tuesday 11th February - Safer Internet Day 

Friday 14th February - last day before school closes for half term 

Monday 24th February - INSET day 

Tuesday 25th February - school opens  



Community noticeboard 
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